CHEBEAGUE ISLAND SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING

Tuesday, August 21, 2007
7:00 P.M.
CHEBEAGUE ISLAND SCHOOL 
MINUTES

Committee Members: Carol White, Chair, Jerry Wiles, Jen Belesca, Bev Johnson (7:12), and Ken 

     Pelton

Administration: Alton Hadley, Superintendent

Guests: Doug Ross, Vicki Todd, and Maricel Hahn

1. Call to Order

Carol White, Chair, called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM

2. Flag Salute

The salute to the flag was not done because there was no flag present in the meeting room.  Hadley will make sure that a flag is secured for the room prior to the start of school.

3.
Approval of Agenda





(A)
Doug Ross inquired as to why the approval of the agenda was necessary.  Hadley responded that this gives the Committee or the Superintendent the opportunity to add an item to the agenda that was overlooked or in an emergency.  Major decisions would not be made without a public posting at the next Committee Meeting.

Motion to Approve the Agenda as printed

Moved-Belesca, seconded- Pelton


Approved

5-0-0

4.
Approval of Minutes 





(A)
Motion to approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on August 7, 2007  as revised by Superintendent Hadley.


Moved: Belesca, seconded- Wiles


Approved

5-0-0

5.
Correspondence






(I)

Hadley stated that he would report correspondence unde Superintendent’s Report.

6.
Public Comment


None

7.
Reports







(I)(D)
· School Board Chair

White reported cofusion regarding pre-season transportation tickets but felt that the situation has been resolved.

· Superintendent/Principal/SPED Director

1. Hadley shared with the Committee members correspondence from Town Administrator Ron Grenier Re: School Budget Disbursements and Peter Lowe’s understanding of the law governing that topic.  Hadley has been invited to share his understanding of the process with the Selectmen at their September 5th Workshop.  Hadley distributed copies to the Committee.  White suggested Committee members that were available to attend. 

2. Hadley reported on the progress of renovating the Food Services area and that all of the equipment has arrived.  The diswasher is being installed.  Pelton will connect with 220 line on Thursday of this week.  The curtain that splits the all-purpose room and the K-2 Room has been replaced.  It looks great and should provide a quieter learning environment when classes or activities are happening in the all-purpose room.

3. The financial reporting system computer and the accopanying equipment are on site and thanks to Herb Maine all is up and running.  The school e-mail address is Chebeague.k12.me.us.  You may contact teachers and myself as follows:
alton.hadley@chebeague.k12.me.us
We hope to establish our own web page soon that will provide school information.







8.
Old Business






(I)(D)(A)
a. Continued discussion regarding after school transportation

White expressed concern that a resolution to providing a late bus for students attending make-up sessions, athletics, and other after school activities at SAD #51.  The committee brainstormed possible solutions from car pooling, to taxi toCTC bus.  It was decided to hold a meeting of interested parents to get their input.  The meeting will be at CIS on Tuesday, August 28 at 6:00pm.  The meeting will be followed by a meeting of CPA and “pot luck” dinner at Vicki Todd’s at 7:00 PM.  White volunteered to notify parents of the Transportation Meeting.

b. Financial Reporting-Update

Hadley described to the Committee how Finances will be reported.  Each month there will be payroll warrants, signed by the Superintendent and a designated School Committee member, and Accounts Payable Warrants that all Committee members will sign.  These warrants will be submitted to the Town Administrator for disbursement.   The School Committee will receive a Financial Report for the previous month at their first meeting of each month.  That report will reflect budgeted amounts for each line of the budget, expended amounts for the month, and the balance remaining in that line for the year.  A copy of the Financial Report will be distributed to the Town Administrator to share with the Selectmen.

9.
New Business






(I)(D)(A)
a. Policy A- Foundations and Basic Commitment

The School Committee spent considerable time discussing the “A” Policy section.Hadley reviewed the process for adopting policies, a first reading, a second reading and an adoption.  The second reading may be the adoption if there are no issues.  Policies will be posted on line and may be reviewed by the public.  The meeting agendas will identify specific policies being discussed and the public may attend to provide input.  This will be an ongoing project throughout the first year.

10.
Other Business

· Hadley informed the Committee that a resident had offered to donate an upright piano to the school.  The Committee stated that the school has an elctronic keyboard.  There was previously a piano but space is at a premium and the decision was to purchase a keyboard which takes up far less space.  It was consensus of the Committee to continue with the keyboard.  Hadley will contact the donor with thanks but space limitations prohibit the acceptance.

· Hadley made the Committee aware that he wanted to put out to bid the refrigerator cooler that we have replaced.  The Committee supported this action.

· Hadley reported that Patricia Cannon, Music Teacher, had called and indicated that she was resigning the position.

11.
Adjourn

Without objection, the Meeting was adjourned at 833 PM
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